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INTRODUCTION

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 3D
(“Commission”, “ANC3D”) is located in
Northwest DC. It contains the
neighborhoods of Wesley Heights, Spring
Valley, Palisades, Kent, Foxhall Village, and
Berkley.

ANC3D holds public meetings open to every
member of the community to discuss issues
affecting the area, share information, and
make policy recommendations to city
decision-makers. 

The Commission has ten members, each
representing about 2,000 residents in the
community.

ANC 3D meetings are typically held on the
first Wednesday of each month. The date of
the next meeting is posted on the ANC3D
website along with the proposed agenda for
the next meeting. ANC 3D invites residents
to suggest agenda items for future public
meetings. Each public meeting includes time
for community concerns and updates in
which anyone can raise issues, make
comments, and ask questions.

Public ANC 3D
Meetings

18

Official Actions
Taken

81

Residents Served

20,000+



TRANSPORTATION
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A list of priority bike lanes and new
sidewalks for construction;
A list of 150 sidewalk hazards that
required repair;
Far reaching recommendations for the
Department of Transportation's long-
range plans for the District;
Carefully considered
recommendations for a bike lane on
New Mexico Avenue;
Recommendations regarding
improvements on Canal Road;
Strong support for bus service to the
neighborhood; and
Support for improved access to the
Capital Crescent Trail.

ANC3D has had a very active
Transportation Committee composed of
15 residents and 3 Commissioners. During
the year, the Transportation Committee
generated for ANC endorsement and
transmittal to the appropriate District
body:



KEY ISSUES AND ANC
ACTIONS

From October 1, 2020 to December 7, 2021, the Commission voted to
approve many official actions. Many of these were resolutions on
substantive policy matters in the District. The Commission sent letters to
key District officials and Councilmembers advising them on proposed
policies, advocating for improvements that align with community
preferences, and supporting local activities.

The Commission approved official actions that cover a broad range of
topics. During the last fifteen months, ANC 3D addressed everything
from a proposed protected bike lane on New Mexico Avenue, NW, to
COVID-19 vaccine mandates for DCPS students and staff. In this section,
we have chosen to highlight the Commission’s work on four key subjects:
transportation, public health, government administration, and education.



KEY ISSUE:
TRANSPORTATION

Resolution calling on the DC Council and Mayor to prioritize Vision Zero
initiatives and redouble its efforts (3D-24-028).

The resolution outlines the District government's poor progress toward
reaching its Vision Zero goals. The Commission urged full funding and
implementation of the Vision Zero Enhancement Omnibus Amendment
Act of 2020, active cooperation with ANC Commissioners and
Transportation Committees, expeditious installation of infrastructure
that protects vulnerable road users, and better data collection. 

Resolution regarding National Walk to School Day and Vision Zero (3D-24-
063).

The resolution addresses the tragedy of two children being struck by a
driver while walking to school on National Walk to School Day. The
resolution honors the memory of the late Zy'aire Joshua and Allison
Hart, two children killed by drivers this year. 

The Commission has worked to address nearly every aspect of transportation
in the District. ANC 3D advocated for safe, accessible, and convenient
transportation for all District residents by commenting on a wide variety of
issues.

Vision Zero
The Commission strongly supports the vision zero initiative, a goal of reaching
zero traffic fatalities and serious injuries. ANC 3D has diligently promoted
policies that will improve implementation of the Vision Zero initiative and keep
vulnerable road users safe.
The Commission approved the following official actions related to Vision Zero:



Resolution regarding the proposed Metrobus service reductions in
WMATA's revised FY2022 proposed budget (3D-24-016).

This resolution opposed WMATA's proposal to severely reduce service
on key Metrobus routes, including the D5, N2, N4 D6, M4, and N6 lines.
The Commission was successful in convincing WMATA to avoid further
service reductions and previous service was maintained.

Letter to WMATA urging reinstatement of N2 and N4 bus routes in Fall 2021
(3D-24-029).

This letter urged WMATA to reinstate Metrobus service on the
Massachusetts Avenue line, specifically the N2 and N4 routes. It also
reiterated the Commission's desire for reinstatement of the D5 route
and improvements to D6 service. 

Resolution opposing proposed WMATA rule regarding suspension/ban of
customers post-arrest (3D-24-046).

This resolution opposed a proposed WMATA rule that the Commission
felt was arbitrary, non-evidenced based, and violated the basic
principles of due process. After opposition from ANC 3D and numerous
community advocacy groups, the WMATA Board of Directors tabled the
proposal.

Resolution on Capital Bikeshare Pricing Structure (3D-24-051).
This resolution urged Capital Bikeshare to reconsider its drastic
proposed fee increases which would have quadrupled the price of
some rides. As a result of the Commission's advocacy, Capital Bikeshare
agreed to reduce its fee increases by roughly 50%. This kept public
shared-use micromobility affordable for District residents.

Public Transit
The Commission values public transit and recognizes that many of our
constituents rely on it to get to work, school, the grocery store, and medical
appointments. ANC 3D has supported maintenance and expansion of public
transit in the District because it will reduce both carbon emissions and traffic.
ANC 3D is not served by Metrorail, so the Commission paid special attention to
preserving Metrobus access and supporting shared micro-mobility. 
The Commission approved the following official actions related to public
transit:



Letters to the Department of Transportation regarding the need for new
bicycle and sidewalk infrastructure (3D-24-003 and 3D-24-004).

The letters, which were drafted by the Transportation Committee,
identified certain priority locations for pedestrian and bicycle
infrastructure improvements.

Letters commenting on MoveDC 2021 (3D-23-043, 3D-24-013, 3D-24-033).
MoveDC is the long-range planning at the Department of
Transportation. ANC 3D submitted three sets of comments on the
Department's plans, pointing out where this plan does not address
several of the transportation needs of the ANC 3D neighborhood, does
not have meaningful long-range goals, and many cases, and especially
with regard to climate change, set nice sounding goals but said little in
terms of how the Department will meet them.

Resolution on New Mexico Avenue Bike Path (3D-24-036).
This resolution supported DDOT's proposal to install a protected bike
lane, along with pedestrian improvements, on New Mexico Avenue and
Tunlaw Road. Once constructed, the cycle track would allow ANC 3D
residents to safely travel the entire corridor by bicycle. ANC 3D
approved this resolution after extensive public comment, consultation
with the Transportation Committee, and negotiation with DDOT.

Connected Transportation Networks
Connected transportation networks are key to building a convenient and
sustainable active transit system for District residents. For this reason, the
Commission has fervently advocated for improvements to District-wide
transportation planning and bicycle and pedestrian infrastructure within our
jurisdiction. Most notably, the Commission made recommendations for
substantial improvements to the MoveDC 2021 plan.
The Commission approved the following official actions related to
transportation networks:



KEY ISSUE: COVID-19 RESPONSE

Resolution on funding for outdoor learning (3D-24-017).
This resolution supported DCPS plans to invest $9 million in creative
learning models and echoed the State Board of Education's request for
at least $4 million for outdoor learning options. 

Letter to DC Council and OANC about post-public health emergency virtual
attendance of ANC meetings (3D-24-035).

This letter urged  enactment of legislation that allows for ANC meetings
to operate in a  hybrid format after the conclusion of the public health
emergency.  Legislation was passed to allow for ANC meetings to remain
virtual until February 2022, but ANC 3D's other requests were not
directly addressed.

Letter to DC Council encouraging continued use of "virtual testimony" after
pandemic-related precautions are relaxed (3D-24-034).

This letter requested that the DC Council maintain a virtual testimony
option for residents at hearings by adopting a "hybrid" model post-
pandemic. The DC Council appears poised to continue allowing virtual
testimony, to a certain extent, after the pandemic concludes.

Resolution urging vaccination mandate to include DCPS, charter schools,
and childcare facilities (3D-24-049).

This resolution urged the Mayor to amend order 2021-099 to require all
public school employees, child care facility employees, and any District
government employees, contractors, grantees, or interns who have
regular in-person contact with minors to be fully vaccinated against
COVID-19, with limited exceptions. The Mayor implemented the
strengthened vaccine requirement.

Resolution endorsing Council Bill 24-423, the Coronavirus Immunization of
School Students and Early Childhood Workers Amendment Act of 2021 (3D-
24-068).

This resolution endorsed efforts to add the COVID-19 vaccine to the list
of required vaccinations for all school students and early childhood
workers in the District. A public hearing on the bill was held in late
October but further legislative action has not been taken.

As the COVID-19 pandemic upended normal District government operations,
the Commission quickly moved to make recommendations about how to best
handle the pandemic.
The Commission approved the following official actions related to COVID-19:



KEY ISSUE: GOVERNMENT
ADMINISTRATION

Resolution containing recommendations to the DC Council regarding ANC
representation for unique constituencies (3D-24-018).

This resolution urged the DC Council and Board of Elections to make
reforms that facilitate sustained ANC representation for transient
populations. It specifically requested legislation to make nominating
petitions available sooner and permanently permit electronic
signatures. The resolution also urged the DC Council to allow ANC
vacancies to be filled during a public health emergency. The DC Council
made that change in Summer 2021 but ANC 3D's other requests were
not addressed.

Letter requesting additional support for the Office of the ANC (3D-24-023).
This letter requested additional support for the both the Office of
Advisory Neighborhood Commissions and the Commissions themselves.
It urged funding for additional OANC staff, the creation of a fund for
Commissions to request confidential, impartial, legal, or other expert
advice, and the establishment of an advisory board to provide guidance
to OANC. As a result of this letter, an advisory board, known as the
Advisory Committee to the Office of Advisory Neighborhood
Commissions for Services ("ACTOS") was created.

Letter regarding internship inequities in the DC Government (3D-24-055).
This resolution urged every branch of the District government that
offers internships to students to make improvements to their programs.
ANC 3D asked these entities to create clear and transparent job
postings, pay all interns a fair wage, and conduct exit interviews. ANC 1B
passed a similar resolution and the Commissions are coordinating to
advocate for an internship fund to be created in the FY2023 annual
budget.

ANC 3D has been focused on improving District government processes,
expanding democratic access, and ensuring effective and efficient service
delivery. 
The Commission approved the following official actions related to government
administration:



KEY ISSUE: EDUCATION

Letter to Zoning Commission regarding American University Campus Plan
(3D-23-041).

After hearing from residents in three separate meetings, ANC 3D passed
a resolution in November, 2020 endorsing the American University 2021
Campus Plan. ANC 3D then testified before the Zoning Commission in
the Spring of 2021 regarding the ANC's findings. At the end of the
hearings, the Zoning Commission indicated orally that they would
approve the Campus Plan, consistent with the recommendations of ANC
3D.

Resolution regarding GDS school purchase for GDS (3D-24-006).
This resolution supported acquisition of the former Georgetown Day
School site for use by DCPS. The Commission believed the purchase was
an important way to address overcrowding in Ward 3 public schools.
The District government purchased the property. 

Letter to Mayor on New Hardy School Construction (3D-24-031).
To address current and future overcrowding across all grade levels in
ANC 3D, DCPS identified two new potential school sites; a reconfigured
public school at the former GDS campus on MacArthur Blvd and a new
campus co-located with Hardy Park at Foxhall Rd and Q St NW. ANC 3D
wrote a letter to the Mayor that was in line with the findings of the
community working group. The letter stated strong support for both
sites, with two key provisions- protecting Hardy Park from
encroachment, and reviewing the Lab School lease to allow the city to
take some or all of the property back for public use. A formal decision
on both sites is still pending.

Resolution regarding Key water leaks (3D-24-052).
This resolution requested that the DCPS Chancellor assist ANC 3D in
advocating for needed and long-awaited repairs of numerous leaks at
Francis Scott Key Elementary School. 

The Commission has taken a special interest in education issues over the past
fifteen months. Students from K-12 to college make up a significant portion of
ANC 3D's population and their interests are vital to the District's success.
The Commission approved the following official actions related to education:











GRANTS

From October 1, 2020 to December 1, 2021, the Commission approved
one grant totaling $6,453 to the Francis Scott Key Elementary School
PTO. The grant was used to support playground upgrades, including a
new bottle filling station.

Organizations are invited to apply for grants throughout the year. An
awarded grantee must submit a report within 60 days of the
disbursement of funds that details the disbursement of the funds they
have received and a description of the progress they have made with the
funds. The grant application and further information can be found at
ANC3D.org.
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